
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 28, 2022 
 

Item 3, Report No. 31, of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session), which was 
adopted without amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on June 28, 2022, 
as follows, and the confidential recommendations made public upon Council ratification: 
 
 
 

3. PROPERTY MATTER LEASE OF THE FORMER GEORGE BAILEY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL LANDS FROM THE YORK REGION DISTRICT 
SCHOOL BOARD 9600 KEELE STREET 

The Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the report of the 
Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development, dated June 
21, 2022, be approved. 

Recommendations 

1. THAT a By-law be enacted to direct staff to enter into negotiations 

with York Region District School Board (YRDSB) to lease the 

former George Bailey School lands at 9600 Keele Street for 

parkland, at fair market value and with terms and conditions 

satisfactory to the Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure 

Development and Deputy City Manager, Administrative Services & 

City Solicitor for a term of up to five years, with an option to renew 

for a further period of five years at the then fair market value with all 

other conditions remaining the same; 

2. THAT the Mayor and Clerk be authorized to execute all 

documentation required to complete the Lease; and 

3. THAT the recommendations in this Committee of the Whole 

(Closed Session) report be made public upon Council ratification. 

  


